VP Canadian Report, BCFOA 2020

Ladies and Gentlemen,

Covid 19 made 2020 not only a challenging, but also, a very unusual year. The on-again and off-
again decisions that were being put forth by the government, Football Canada and the different
Football leagues across the province made it very difficult to follow any systemic schedule. We
did have some games in the interior, however, any attempt to have games in lower mainland
were scuttled due to positive testing of players and coaches.

We are hoping and will be planning to participate in the upcoming U-18 and U-16 Canada cup
games at UBC this summer and Western Canada U-16 games in Kamloops in July. We'll keep
everyone informed as more details and progress is made in scheduling these games.

| hope and pray that everyone has been safe, and we have a Football season again this year.

At the end I'd like to thank our secretary Karen for her hard work and diligence in revamping our
website. | also want to thank Gord Masi for his great work. Also, I'd like to congratulate Dave
Hawkshaw for his assignment to the NFL Playoff games. Well done Dave, we are proud of you.

Sandy Bains



